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In this issue:

· Upcoming Night of Stars Event
· Upcoming Seventh Annual Mobility 21 Summit
· Procurement Posting - I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project


	Upcoming Night of Stars Event
On Friday, October 17, 2008 we will honor 234 employees during our Night of Stars Event at the Downtown Bonaventure Hotel.  The night will begin with a reception at 6:30 p.m. followed by the awards dinner portion of the program at 7:30 p.m.

The awards program recognizes the “best of the best” in transportation and maintenance personnel who have displayed dedication to safety, customer satisfaction and a commitment to exceeding expectations on the job.  Award recipients will have met an exceptionally stringent set of performance standards and been with us for at least five years.

Board Members who wish to attend may contact my office so that we may make the necessary arrangements.

Upcoming Seventh Annual Mobility 21 Summit
On Monday, October 20, 2008 we will participate in the Seventh Annual Mobility 21 Summit being held at the Wilshire Grand Hotel.
The event will bring elected officials, transportation, business and community leaders together to address Southern California’s transportation challenges.  Keynote speakers for this summit include Assemblymember Mike Feuer, (D-Los Angeles) Congressman Ken Calvert (R-CA) and Roger Nober, former Surface Transportation Board Chair and Burlington Northern Santa Fe Railway Company Executive Vice President, Law & Secretary.  

When:

Monday, October 20, 2008

8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.

Where:

Wilshire Grand Hotel
930 Wilshire Boulevard 

Los Angeles, CA 90017
Board Members who wish to attend may contact my office so that we may make the necessary arrangements.
Procurement Posting - I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project
We issued an Invitation for Bids on Friday, October 10, 2008 for the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project.  The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from October 10, 2008 through February 6, 2009 (and possibly longer depending on possible extension of time to the procurement).

This project is a Design Build effort to design and construct a continuous 10-mile High Occupancy Vehicle (HOV) lane, northbound on the I-405 and lane standardization to portions of the southbound I-405 from the I-10 to Ventura Boulevard.  The I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project will pick up the northbound HOV lane from National Boulevard and carry it all the way through to Greenleaf Street just south of U.S. Highway 101 (US-101) interchange and standardize a portion of the southbound I-405 lanes between Ventura Boulevard and National Boulevard.  
The requirements of the Project include the design, manufacture, supply, construction, installation, verification, testing and acceptance of the HOV Lanes, widening of undercrossing structures at various locations, replacement of overcrossing structures at various locations and Information Technology Service elements at various locations for ten miles from the I-10 to Ventura Boulevard.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Mr. John Doidge, Senior Contract Administrator at (213) 922-1034.


	Metro.net Home | Press Room | Projects & Programs | Meeting Agendas | Riding Metro | Metro Library 
Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority

1 Gateway Plaza

Los Angeles, California 90012-2952

Phone: 213-922-6888

Fax: 213-922-7447













